MINUTES
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Yeovil and District Branch – BR 2555
Royal British Legion
01st December 2022
Yeovil Ex Services and Social Club

Committee Members Present
Lt Col (Ret’d) CA LE HARDY (President), Simon WOODROW (Chairman), Andrew KENDALL (Treasurer), John EMERY (Member), 

Members Present
Lynda ATKINS (National Vice-Chair), Brian KIRBY, Roger (Popeye)LAW

Apologies For Absence
Roger FOWLER, Alan WICKES, David GROVES, Dorset County PRESIDENT, Tim TATLER.

Act Of Remembrance
Recited by the Chairman

Chairman’s Opening Remarks
The Chairman welcomed the small number of attendees, and in particular welcomed the RBL National Vice-Chair Lynda ATKINS, as the invited guest of the Branch President.
It was noted that only around 10(ten) percent of the branch members were present, with every single one having been contacted by email or post. Attendance levels must be improved in order to gain a cross section consensus on matters being discussed, if not, the branch will be run and matters decided on by the minimum amount necessary.

Adoption of Minutes – AGM 2021

Proposed – AK			( Carried unanimously)
Seconded - JE

Matters Arising
None recorded

President’s Address
Col Le HARDY followed up on the thanks to Lynda ATKINS for attending at his invitation. On what had turned out to be a very inclement day in respect of weather, the effort was noted.
The President requested that a “Vote of Thanks” be included in the minutes in respect of the tremendous amount of work, and varying roles being covered by the Chairman following the resignation of the previous Vice-Chairman, and also the Branch Secretary.
It was also noted that the Chairman had been working in a voluntary capacity as part of the relief effort in Eastern Europe, but had still managed to cover all correspondence and relevant matters to ensure the compliance and function of the branch.
The President covered the perennial subject of recruitment, stating the important matter of natural wastage (deaths amongst members), and the recurring need to explore the affiliation possibilities with the local youth organisations.
The President reiterated the success that had been achieved with the manufacture and sale of the silhouettes, along with the need to contact our outlying villages etc to ascertain interest from them.
He also outlined the questions that had been sent to Lynda ATKINS, and hoped that there would be some degree of advancement on these issues.
The President also mentioned the recurring need to focus on areas of recruitment and youth inclusion.
The Branch President requested that an official “Vote of Thanks” be recorded in the AGM minutes in respect of the vast amount of work, differing roles being covered and dedication being shown from the Branch Chairman, both whilst at home in the UK, and also whilst stationed in a voluntary capacity in Eastern Europe. This was agreed unanimously.






Chairman’s Report
The Chairman reported that as was fairly well known, he had been working in Eastern Europe, in various border locations as a Tactical Trauma Medic in relation to the illegal Russian invasion of Ukraine.
Whilst primarily funding everything himself, he was grateful for the  level of support in respect of a few donations to assist in the humanitarian efforts.
Whilst stationed abroad he had managed to continue with the oversight of the running of the branch, and had been in regular contact with both the Branch President and the County Chairman.
There will be an occasion in the not too distant future when his volunteering duties should come to an end, and then it was possible that he would team up with the President in relation to the recounting of his experiences in the war zone area, and how his RBL experiences had been beneficial.
It has been a very testing and trying time, the Chairman admitted, albeit in the earshot and presence of the National Vice-Chair, Lynda ATKINS, as he is covering four different areas of branch activity. This, as was strenuously stressed to those present, must cease.
We are compliant for yet another year, which is a tribute to the work and dedication to those involved, however, it is not best practice to be in a position where the various roles are being covered by solely one person.
In view of this, it is imperative that the branch is able to source an available and proficient Secretary and Vice-Chairman, along with a Welfare Rep/Case Worker to cover some of the huge amount of time being spent by himself in respect of branch matters.
The “key” word used by the Chairman was “APATHY” which appears to be all too present within the ranks of a lot of the members.
It was noted that hours and days had ben spent writing, labelling, addressing and posting attendance and election notices, including attending the YESS Club to tidy and post the same on the branch noticeboard.
Not one single reply or acknowledgement had been received which is totally disheartening.
This must absolutely change, end of story.
The Chairman also covered the perennial subjects of youth involvement, and noted that he had written personally to all the youth organisations in the town area, and again, not a single reply.
The Chairman had needed to take a period of around two months away from his voluntary duties abroad in order to arrange, plan and conduct the annual Armistice Day Commemoration, the ensuing Remembrance Sunday Parade, and also the AGM and Committee Meeting prior to those events.
Although it had been a very hard, testing and trying twelve calendar months, the Chairman promised the branch would never cease to exist under his watch, at least not by choice.

Vice-Chair Report
Not required. (Covered by Chairman)

Treasurer’s Report
The Branch Treasurer reported to those present that once again the annual accounts had been submitted, audited, and reported as all in order.
There was a delay in the changing of the authorized signatories for the branch account, but this was a procedural delay caused solely by the bank concerned and not him, or others needed to carry it through. The vote was taken in respect of the adoption of those annual accounts: -

P – Chairman	
S – JE
Result – Carried unanimously / Adopted as seen

Secretary Report
Not Required. (Covered by Chairman)

Three Year Plan
To be developed and reported on within the next 6 months.

Election of Officers
At this juncture, not a single nomination had been received from any branch members in respect of the election of the posts that required. This is despite everyone having ben contacted by email or post.
This is simply not acceptable.
Current officers have kindly agreed to stay in post until replacements can be sourced.



County and National Conference – (Motions)
None submitted

County and National Conference – (Attendance)
It is noted that as the accounts have been submitted in order, the Yeovil and District Branch will be permitted to have one voting member attend the County Conference.
County Conference motions for consideration must be submitted by 10th January 2023.
It is not known at this time if anyone will be interested or available in attending the National Conference which, for 2023is to be held at the Riviera Centre, Torquay, Devon.

Guest Speaker – Lynda ATKINS (National Vice-Chair)
Lynda gave her thanks to those present in relation to the invite to attend the Branch AGM, and in particularly, the Branch President for the pre-submission of issues and questions that were to be asked.
1. The place and juncture to ask decision making questions, and to address policy making decisions is the National Conference, which for next year is to be held in Torquay, Devon.
2. If you wish to be represented then you need to be there.
3. The major concerns over the current direction of the RBL are fairly widespread, and certainly not solely found in Somerset.
4. There is currently a significant demographic change underway in the Somerset County area.
5. Veterans are moving into the County area but the RBL are not being notified. Is there a mechanism for this to happen.?
6. Why can we not obtain sufficient clarity on where the millions of pounds held by the RBL is being spent.? – It was stated that six (6) months of financial reserves have to be held in the accounts to ensure the continuity of the services that are provided by the organisation. This prevents a sudden “stop”, and the logistical nightmare that would ensue. 
There has been an approximate total of £70 million spent from the reserves during the course of the global health pandemic which still continues, albeit at a far less intrusive manner.

7. Lynda stated that as a concerned group we must almost form a working group that was capable of analysing and debating what we wanted the future of the RBL to be, both at branch level with other branches, and also at County level. When we have managed to complete this matter, we should formulate a coherent and well thought out alternative to what could be proposed by the Board of Trustees etc.
8. Whilst that was going on, again she reiterated the importance of attending the National Conference in Torquay.
9. The National Vice-Chair freely and openly admitted that as the Headquarters, and by definition, our controlling authority, “We have not done very well at all..!!”

Items For Next Agenda
None submitted – Chairman will meet with the President in the New Year to formulate an action plan with the proposal of setting up the “working group” on the national problems.

Closing Act of Remembrance
“Kohima” prayer recited by the Chairman


 
